




 

 
 
To:   President Scott Green 
 Dean Jerry Long 
 
From:  Yolanda Bisbee,  

Chair of the College of Law  
Culture and Climate Review Committee 

 
Date: August 27, 2020 
 
 
The College of Law Culture and Climate Review Committee, comprised of Chief Justice 
Linda Trout, former Dean and interim university president, Don Burnett, and former Dean 
and Boise Center Executive Officer, Mike Satz, were charged with collecting information on 
the  College of Law’s current culture and climate, with an emphasis on the treatment of 
underrepresented populations and other protected classes within the faculty, staff and 
students.   
 
We have completed our review and, as outlined in our directive, are presenting our final 
report and recommendations to you and Dean Long for review and further action.   
 
Please let me know if you need clarification or have comments on this report.  Thank you 
for this opportunity to serve in this capacity. 
 


































